HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 6, 2019 - 9:30 A.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

--------------------------------------------------------------
Meeting came to order at 9:30 a.m. with Selectmen Kim R. Roy, Troy E. Garron and Thomas Millias present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Special Town Meeting – February 25, 2019

Seelig stated that there is going to be a STM on Monday, February 25th at 7:30 p.m. at the Halifax Elementary School.  
Article 1
To see if the Town will vote to appropriate, borrow or transfer from available funds, a sum of money which shall be expended in addition to the $977,000 appropriated by the vote of the Town passed May 8, 2017 (Article 19), to be expended under the direction of the Halifax School Building Committee for repairs and renovation to the Halifax Elementary School, located at 464 Plymouth Street, including but not limited to, repairs to the fire suppression system, and any architectural, engineering and administrative work associated with such repairs and renovations, and including the payment of all other costs incidental or related thereto, or take any action relative thereto. 
Seelig explained that they went out to bid for the system back in 2018 but no bids was received therefore the Town has to re-bid.  The bid deadline is February 7th therefore there is no figure at this time but will be by the time the warrant is printed.    

Seelig asked the Board to look over the language for this Article and if they want to change it he can do so. 
Moved by Garron and second by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to approve Article 1.  

Seelig then talked about the fire watch explaining that he has talked with Chief Viveiros and the Building Inspector asking how much is the fire watch going to cost and do we need one.  He was told that if there was no fire suppression in the building no watch would be needed but if there is you need a fire watch.  Seeing that during the summer with parents coming and going dropping their kids off for programs and the administrative staff working there will need to be a fire watch.  Roy stated that previously they had found places for these people to go during the summer and questioned what happened.  She also said that with the turnover at the fire station we may not have the staff to do the fire watch.
Millias said that he talked with Viveiros said that they need to rip out the administrative area so they will need to relocate.

Seelig said that we could invite the General Contractor in next week and talk about all this.  With all this being said Seelig would like to add $20,000 in for the fire watch in Article 1.  He said that Viveiros said that call firefighters could do the fire watch and Roy said we could do that but it would be more challenging not only because of the turnover at the station but because of summer time with vacations.  She then asked if they cannot fill a fire watch shift will they shut down the operation for the day.
Millias was concerned as to whether it will be done during the time frame (summer vacation).  
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Seelig wanted to mention that the money for the system will be within the levy limit.  Garron stated that he hopes the residents realize this is a safety issue.  Seelig said the other side of it is to re-build the whole school and that would cost much more.  

Article 2

To see if the Town will vote to transfer $7,300 from some other M&SBC project which has a surplus to the Highway Garage Door Article. 
Moved by Garron and second by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to approve Article 2.  
Article 3
To see if the Town will vote to transfer $7,500 to re-do the web site.
Seelig is going to talk with the Finance Committee about the amount.  He is not sure where the money source is coming from at this time.  

Moved by Garron and second by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to approve Article 3.  

Article 4
To see if the Town will vote to transfer $10,000 for projects to improve the water quality of Monponsett Pond or take any other action relative thereto.
Seelig explained that they would like to do a dosing on both ponds so that the ponds can stay open this coming summer.  The funds will come from undesignated fund balance.

Moved by Garron and second by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to approve Article 4.  

Article 5

To see if the Town will vote to approve the Agreement for Payment in Lieu of Taxes for Real and Personal Property (the “PILOT Agreement”) dated _________, 2019 among and by the Town of Halifax and the solar energy generation company Green Apple Farms, IV, LLC (or their eligible assignee) for its proposed facility on Franklin Street, as such PILOT Agreement was negotiated by the Board of Assessors on behalf of the Board of Selectmen or take any action thereon.

Moved by Garron and second by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to approve Article 5.  

Article 6

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Board of Selectmen and, on their behalf, the Board of Assessors to negotiation an Agreement for Payment in Lieu of Taxes for Real and Personal Property (the “PILOT Agreement”) among and by the Town of Halifax and the solar energy generation company Halifax Solar (or their eligible assignee) for its proposed facility on River Street or take any action thereon.



Moved by Millias and second by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to authorize the Board of Selectmen and the Board of Assessor to negotiate a PILOT Agreement.   

MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 9:52 a.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Thomas Millias
Clerk
/pjm
